
Notice of Determination 

NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 
NAPA COUNTY PLANNING BUILDING & ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES DEPT. 
1195 THIRD STREET, SUITE 210, NAPA, CA  94559 
(Filed in compliance with Section 21108 or 21152 of the Public Resources Code) 
 
To:   Office of Planning and Research   Napa County Clerk 
  P.O. Box 3044 900 Coombs St  
  Sacramento, CA 95812-3044 Napa, CA 94559 
  
LEAD AGENCY:  Napa County Planning, Building, & Environmental Services Dept. 
   
CONTACT PERSON:  John McDowell, Planner  PHONE, EMAIL:  707-299-1354, john.mcdowell@countyofnapa.org  
  
STATE CLEARING HOUSE NUMBER:  2021090076 
  
PROJECT TITLE: CHILES POPE BRIDGE OVER CHILES CREEK REPLACEMENT PROJECT / RDS-15-23  
  
PROJECT LOCATION:  The project is located on Chiles Pope Valley Road approximately 1.4 miles south by southwest of its intersection with 
Lower Chiles Valley Road and approximately .85 miles north of the entrance to Moore Creek Park within the AW – Agricultural Watershed 
zoning district.  Adjacent to Assessor’s Parcel Numbers 025-440-002, -003, -006, & -007. 
  
PROJECT LOCATION – CITY (NEAREST): Napa   PROJECT LOCATION - COUNTY:  Napa 
  
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:   
Napa County (County), in cooperation with the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans), proposes to replace the existing 
structurally deficient Chiles Pope Bridge at Chiles Pope Valley Road (bridge) in Napa County, California as part of the Highway Bridge 
Program (HBP). The bridge (Bridge No. 21C0075) is 2.1 miles north of State Route 128 (SR-128) and spans over Chiles Creek. There would 
be no expansion in the number of travel lanes.   
 
COUNTY PERMIT (S): RDS-15-23 
  
APPLICANT NAME:  Jim Reese, Napa County Public Works Department  
  
ADDRESS: 1195 Third Street, Napa, CA 94559 PHONE:  (707) 253-4351 
  
This is to advise that the Napa County Planning Commission as Lead Agency Responsible Agency approved the above-
described project on December 14, 2021 and made the following determinations: 
  
 1. The project  will  will not have a significant effect on the environment. 
 2.  An Environmental Impact Report was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 
   A Negative Declaration was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 
 3. Mitigation measures  were  were not made a condition of the approval of this project. 
 4. A mitigation reporting or monitoring plan  was  was not adopted for this project. 
 5. A statement of Overriding Considerations  was  was not adopted for this project. 
 6. Findings  were  were not made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 
   
This is to certify that the Negative Declaration is available to the General Public at: 
 Napa County Planning, Building, & Environmental Services Planning Department 
 1195 Third Street, Suite 210 
 Napa, CA  94559 
 
   
SIGNATURE:                                         ________________                                            DATE:          __December 15, 2021                     __                                                                   
  John McDowell, Planner 
 
Date received for filing and posting at OPR:  
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